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Executive Council Meeting

Runge Nature Center, Jefferson City MO
October 10, 2019 
9:30 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.

Minutes
Welcome & Introductions – Austin Lampe welcomed everyone to the meeting, and the following were in attendance: Sarah Crocker, Scott Skopec, Cindy Garner, Timothy Woody Wells, Ray Wallace, Todd Bock, Ryan Russell, Brett O’Brien, Kyle Monroe, Ben Voss, Gene Brunk, Ron Lumb, Jacob McMains, Dean Alberty, Dave Dittmer, Russell Hinnah, Martha Clark, Michael Renner, Doug Seely, Jon Skinner, Stacey Armstrong, Danny Moncheski, and Ann Koenig. 
Minutes Read and Approved – Austin asked if anyone had changes to the minutes from the August 2019 meeting.  Martha Clark made a motion to accept the minutes as presented. Ron Lumb seconded the motion. The minutes were approved. 
Treasurer Report –   Jacob submitted the following Treasurer Report:

· Regular share (savings)-$11,080.05
· 02 Northwest-$0.01

· 03 Northeast -$0.01

· 04 Central-$3,275.57
· 05 St. Louis Christmas club $1,535.37
· 07 Southwest- $278.74
· 77 East Central $ 2,178.80
· 76 Square CC- $0.02
· 75 Regular checking-$81,036.27
Current total in all accounts - $99,409.84 – per online banking on 10/09/2019
· Processed Transactions: 
· SW Chapter Saluting Branches expense reimbursement: $500.00 (approved August 2019)

· Flowers for Nick Dziuba: $91.00

· Constant Contact payment x2: $85.50

· $500.00 to Ryan Russell (approved August 2019)

· Jacob discussed the email attached to the treasurer report regarding managing funds and accounts that he looked into. After discussion on the floor, Scott Skopec made a motion to move $20,000 out of regular account to a money market account. Jacob McMains amended the motion to move $25,000 to the money market account. Doug Seely seconded the amended motion. The motion carried. 
Old Business

Update: 2020 Conference -  SW Region

The committee reported they met to go over the budget. An addendum was needed with the contract to provide the ability for bigger space with larger doors to bring in larger exhibitors. The committee developed registration fees: early bird fee for $200.00 to include two half days and one full day at conference to include lunch and breaks; $75.00 for a half day registration; $100.00 for one day registration; and $37.88 for student registration to cover food. Exhibitor registration is set at $400. Sponsor rates will stay the same as last year. Speakers have all been filed except for one last slot. 
Update: Cityscape – Brett O’Brien

Brett is working on the current edition. He’s been receiving articles for Saluting Branches from St. Louis and Southwest Region.  Any article you wish to include please turn them in by October 28, 2019. Ryan Russell is also going to send an article for his project and then will work up an article for the tornado damage and tree planting project between Jeff and Eldon. Any other articles you wish to include, please send to Brett by deadline. 
Update: MCFC Master Plan
During the last meeting, it was decided to look through the master plan inhouse instead of outside vendor. Dean and Cindy have been reviewing line by line and will provide a proposed copy to everyone at the next meeting. 
Update: Saluting Branches – Southwest and St. Louis Regions
Southwest Region: Thought the event went awesome. Work was completed at National Cemetery and Missouri Veterans Cemetery. Overall ten tree companies were represented at the event. Jon and Cindy provided a slide show of photos to the group. Forest ReLeaf supplied 110 trees for the event for planting which the planting plan was provided by Tim Frevert. There were 74 arborists/foresters between both locations. Cindy thanked the group for the $500.00 donation to have the food catered. 
St. Louis Region: Overall there were around 80 arborists/foresters that attended the event. They didn’t do as much planting but more tree care and pruning. The event made the front page of St. Louis Dispatch. Also had several pictures on the Dispatch’s electronic version of article. The event received a lot of good feedback from the public. The veterans were very appreciative of the work provided. 
NEW BUSINESS

Normandy School Poster Contest Voting – Doug Seely

Doug brought in a group of posters that they partnered with MO Botanical Garden to do a 3rd grade poster contest. There were 300 posters but he brought in the posters he narrowed down to have the group help pick a winner from each class and then an overall winner. The winner will receive a family pass for a year to the MO Botanical Garden. The group will judge over lunch. 
MFI Leadership Conference Funding for Doug Seely – Doug Seely
Doug provided the group with the information about the MFI Leadership Conference. The conference will be held for one week, February 21st – 24th in Gulf Shores, Alabama. The conference will be $2,299.00 for members to attend. Doug is asking for help from group so he can attend the conference. He feels it will be crucial training to help diversify the work within the group and communities he works with. How can he start reaching out to American African Communities? Residents, locally, see trees as issue in the communities. All of funding outside of cooperative agreement is tied up, and he cannot ask for MDC funds to assist him in attending.

Under Objective 2.2 in the Strategic Plan, it states MCFC is to promote education opportunities across the state added: form a MCFC professional development grant/scholarship funded by MCFC. However, we’ve never developed a formalized process at the state level. The group discussed developing a grant application and send out an email blast for MFI. 

Gene Brunk made a motion to send Doug Seely to MFI in Alabama for $2,500.00. Gene Brunk will reimbursement MCFC $1,000.00 in January 2020. Ron Lumb seconded the motion. Austin Lampe took the vote by show of hands. In favor by show of hands: 8 Opposed: 3; the motion passed. 
Austin entertains a motion to set up a formal scholarship/grant application process annually in the amount of $2,500.00. Martha made the motion and Doug seconded the motion; the motion carried. 

Constant Contact Replacement
Alvin Meeks is no longer with the southwest region group. Therefore, we need to find a contast contact replacement to send out upcoming trainings and announcements. Suggestion was made for the regions to take back discuss to get a new volunteer. Sarah will add to December’s meeting agenda. 
December’s Liaison Year in Review

Sarah mentioned that December’s meeting is currently being held at Runge Nature Center which we can’t cater food too. She asked Jeff City Parks and Rec to find a location to host the December meeting. Ray Wallace will look into and get back with her. 
Poster Contest Calendar

We didn’t have anyone to develop the calendar this year. Austin will get the information together and have the calendars at the December’s meeting. Thinking of doing desk calendars or a coloring book, something different. Austin will have 450 calendars created. 
Mulching Signs

St. Louis Region is requesting up to $500.00 for additional mulching signs. Joplin requested one additional banner sign. The funds were already approved previously to spend for the mulch signs. 
Spring Workshop – Michael Renner

The past year, East Central Chair, set up a worship for the region. The St. Louis region would like to extend it by 2 days allowing 75 attendees each day. For the additional 2 days of workshop the cost would be an additional $12,975.00. The region requests MCFC to provide the funds for the additional cost of the expense. After a lot of discussion, it was decided that MCFC will put together a separate statewide workshop. 
Program Reports

Communications Committee –
No Report. 

Strategic Plan Current Action Items Review– Dean Alberty
No Report. 
Poster Contest & Education/Outreach Committee
Sarah mentioned that the contest is live and the posters are due to her the first Friday in December. 
Legislation Committee –
No Report. 
Financial Oversite Committee – 

No Report. 
Liaison Reports

Utility Arborist Association and Missouri Cooperative Right-A-Way Mgmt. – Scott Skopec
The UAA Conference with the Arbor Day Foundation will be October 15th and 16th in Ohio. 

Forest ReLeaf – Donna Coble
No Report. 
Mo. Dept. of Transportation – Stacey Armstrong 
No Report. 
Mo. Forest Products Association – Mark McCarthy

No Report.
University/Extension – Hank Stelzer
No Report. 
Missouri Parks & Recreation Association -  Gary Gates

No Report. 
Federated Garden Clubs – Gayle Fry

No Report. 
NRCS State Forester –
No Report.
Society of Municipal Arborists – Ray Wallace
· MFI Conference will be held in February in Gulf Shores, Alabama. 
MDC – Russell Hinnah 
· TRIM Grants have been awarded along with sorry letters. This year there were 56 total applications submitted which 38 of those are being funded. Every MDC Region are represented with the exception of SE region. 
· TCUSA portal is now open. Tree Line and Tree Campus portals are open as well. New programs called Tree Campus k-12 and Tree Health Campus have been launched. The Department is not administering these programs but Arbor Day is handling them. 
· MDC Changes
· Lisa Allen is retiring Feb 1st. She has completed her presidency role with NASF. They may appoint an acting soon. 

· The Department is going under a re-organizational structure. The new structure will be organized based on functions and programs we deliver. Changes things within our structure but will make us more efficient in how we deliver programs. 

· John Tuttle is now the Assistant to Deputy Director as of 10/16/19. 

· A lot of positions will be in place by end of the year, whole structure will be in place by July 1st. 
MWISA – Brett O’Brien 
· Brett passed around copies of the conference schedule in Overland Park, Kansas. They will be doing a TRAQ recertification at the conference. 
· Elections are coming up with 3 names on the ballot: Andy Berg, Ann, and Lori Grueber. Award nominations are open for submission.  

MOFRAC – Gene Brunk  
Gene reported the group met last month. There is still have an emphasis on rural forestry. There are very few items in urban interest that arise. 
MODOT – Stacey Armstrong

No Report. 

Missouri Invasive Plant Task Force – Ann Koenig
Trying to make Seize the Sale law for invasive plants. They are working hard to get support together. 
Region Reports & Volunteer Hours 

· Kansas City – No Report. 
· Northwest – Martha reported the Celebration of Trees event is this Saturday. Lonnie is going to share his knowledge at the event focusing on trees. Total of 25 volunteer hours were submitted.    
· Central – Dave Dittmer reported they’ve had a tour of the tornado path and damage of Jefferson City, MO. They’ve been passing out trees to help with damage and replacing those damaged. There were 115 volunteer hours were submitted. 
· Northeast – Kyle reported that Hannibal MCFC group carpooled to Forest Keeling Nursery to participate an event. Held a city work day on mulching and pruning trees. There were no volunteer hours were submitted.    
· East Central/St. Louis – Mike reported they have a total of 22 volunteer hours to submit. 
· Southwest – Woody reported in August as a group they signed the invasive species pledge. Presented Will Branch with the $100.00 gift certificate which he placed 44th in the ISA tree climbing competition. Last mulch sign is now at Nixa recycling center. Troy Powell has been busy presenting poster contest information to the 4th graders. The group also held the Saluting Branches event in September. Total of 142 volunteer hours were submitted. 
Adjournment – with no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
Upcoming Events

· December 12, 2019 – YEAR IN REVIEW Executive Council Meeting at McClung Park Indoor Pavilion located at 931 McClung Park Dr, Jefferson City, MO 65101
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